

Spring Valley Lake MAC Minutes

12975 Rolling Ridge Dr

May 18th, 2021

- I. **Called to Order** by Chairman at 4:02pm
- II. **Roll Call**-Dennis, Bill, Mary, Graeme
- III. **Approve Agenda**- Motion made by Mary, Seconded by Bill; Unanimous
- IV. **Approve Minutes**- Motion made by Bill, Seconded by Mary; Motion carries, Graeme abstained
- V. **Public Comment**- No members of the Public Present
- VI. **Correspondence**
 - A. Community Member Joseph Brady submitted correspondence to the Council regarding asphalt patches, debris removal/box culverts, and the sidewalk on Ridgecrest rd. Steve Samaras (Special Districts Division Manager for Water & Sanitation) asked that residents note the address of the asphalt patch when reporting an issue
 - a) Samaras explained that CSA-64 is not responsible for storm drains, and the HOA & County Public Works have a shared responsibility for the box culverts
 - B. Community Member Cheri Boyd submitted correspondence regarding the spaces between the sound wall on Yates rd and the homes on Driftwood. Samaras explained that the space in question belongs to the homeowner and not the County, and the Council raised questions about what restrictions exist regrading what the homeowner can do with that space. Samaras will pose the question to Public Works and get back to the MAC with an answer.
 - C. Community Member Rory Shannon submitted correspondence regarding the vacant lots owned by CSA64 off Mountain Meadows Dr and Arrowhead Trail, and the Edison power lines. The MAC asked Samaras to find out if Edison can be charged for using CSA lots to house power lines.

VII. Information Items

- A. Steve Samaras introduced himself and discussed the recent merger that placed Special Districts as a division of County Public Works.
- B. MAC discussed the SVL Archway, and asked Samaras questions regarding its ownership and management. CSA owns the Archway, and it is maintained by the County.
- C. Discussion of the wall on Ridgecrest Rd. Dennis has been in contact with County Public Works and was told there is a project in their system to extend the sidewalk. He asked Supervisor Cook's Representative, Samuel, to look into the matter.
- D. Discussed the Parkway Median. Samaras explains it is a shared responsibility between County and SVL Association.
- E. The members asked Samaras various questions pertaining to long-term capital improvement projects under his jurisdiction.

VIII. Field Representative Report

- Samuel Shoup- The Supervisor's website will soon have a dedicated tab for the MAC, it is being worked on by County IT.

IX. Old Business

- Samuel reports that no FPPC forms are required, as discussed in the previous meeting.

X. Future Agenda Items

- The Board requested Special Districts return next month to continue their ongoing discussion and answer additional questions from the Board.

XI. The MAC will next meet on **June 16th, 2021 at 8:30 am.**

XII. Adjournment- Motion made by Bill, Seconded by Mary; Adjourn at 6:20pm